

If you receive this by email, please print a copy and bring it along.

**Horndon Society/Community Forum  
Minutes of meeting held 6<sup>th</sup> June 2012**

**Present:** Kim Towlson Chair  
Mike Tarbard Treasurer  
Peter Woodard, Linda Carrington, Alan Pollington Linda Illing, Beverley Richardson, John Caton, Dave Gray, Maggie Nash, Deirdre Graham.  
**Apologies:** Jane Barry.

Item	Action
<p><b>1. Minutes of Previous Meeting</b>  Meeting commenced 8.10pm. Kim thanked everyone for attending. The minutes from the previous meeting were read and approved.</p>	
<p><b>2. Matters Arising</b>  a. Peter Banks is publishing a price list for his security system. Anyone interested in purchasing a product should contact him on 676487.</p>	
<p><b>3. Chairperson's Report</b> Kim read on behalf of Jane:-  a. She is inviting all helpers for making the Jubilee tea party so successful, to cheese and wine at No 1 Lion Cottages, on 10<sup>th</sup> June at 8pm. She has received many congratulations and thanks. All costs were met by the Council and approx.£70 was raised for the Village Hall clock fund.  b. Suggests a village clean up prior to the Feast and Fayre on Saturday morning 9<sup>th</sup> or 16<sup>th</sup> June.  c. Paul Wakeling is having an 'Open Garden' on 16<sup>th</sup> and 17th June, 1pm-5.30pm,at Linstead's Cottages to raise funds for World Challenge, in which his son is taking part.  d. Loss of trade is a big problem for both village shops. Should we start a "use it or lose it" campaign?  e. Bob Robert's Jubilee tea party photographs will soon be on display in the Village Hall window. Copies can be ordered.  f, Thurrock Art Trail starts on 29<sup>th</sup> June and an exhibition Art Upstairs will be in the Swan from 30<sup>th</sup> June to 14<sup>th</sup> July and open at Pub opening times. Entry is free and there are 10 other venues across Thurrock which can be found on the Thurrock art trail website.</p>	
<p><b>4. Vice Chair Report</b>  <b>No report.</b></p>	
<p><b>5. Treasurer's Report</b>  a. Mike reported recent outgoings/finances and current balance of £3,843.77. We have received income of £75 for the street party and a further £1,240 from CVS. These two grants will pay for commemorative mugs for village Primary School children.  b. There is £168 due from the Council for admin costs.  c. Forms have been completed for swapping bank accounts. This will be done asap.</p>	
<p><b>6. Feast and Fayre = 23/24 June 2012</b>  a. 75 applications so far. Volunteers are still urgently needed for help on the weekend and to steward the public buildings.  b. Next meeting 10<sup>th</sup> June in The Swan.</p>	
<p><b>7. Gardeners' Club</b>  a. This month we will be having a stall at the Feast and Fayre to sell plants and books.</p>	<p><b>New members welcome.</b></p>

*If you receive this by email, please print a copy and bring it along.*

<b>8. Police and NHW</b> a. Kim has no news from the Police or Angie Pearson but Alan Pollington continues to receive e-mails of reported incidents. He says trying to log on to the website is proving problematical. Contact Details for local police:- Tel: <b>0300 333 4444 ext 70164 or 07779 319907.</b> <b>New service - call 101 for non emergency problems. Calls cost 15p</b> <a href="mailto:orsettnpt@essex.pnn.police.uk">orsettnpt@essex.pnn.police.uk</a> .	
<b>9. Planning</b> a. 11 Francis Close – Entry porch and front extension.	
<b>10. Village Enhancement</b> a. Hanging baskets will be put on the Woolmarket and Village Hall prior to Feast and Fayre.	
<b>11. Any Other Business</b> a. The hole in the bridleway over the A13 has been attended to..	

Meeting closed at 9.10pm. Kim thanked everyone for their attendance.  
**NEXT MEETING** : 4<sup>th</sup> July at 8pm – The Woolmarket (American theme?).

**AGENDA**

**As usual**

Information

Jane Barry 01375 642561 [jane@peterjane.co.uk](mailto:jane@peterjane.co.uk)

Kim Towlson 07724 848069 [cst1952@hotmail.co.uk](mailto:cst1952@hotmail.co.uk)